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29th June 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
                                 
On behalf of myself and all staff at Bristol Metropolitan Academy I would like to thank you for your support 
throughout this academic year. Year 11 have completed all their exams and I am looking forward to a positive set 
of results in August. 
 
I wanted to update you on the remaining events in the Year 11 calendar. 
 
Leavers’ assembly 
Year 11 leavers’ assembly is this Friday (1st July). Students should arrive at 9.15am and enter the assembly hall via 
the fire exits. They do not have to wear uniform. There will be a container for students to donate old uniform. 
We will accept donations of all uniform items including shoes and PE kit. The uniform donated helps us to 
support our students to be dressed correctly and ready for learning.  
The assembly will start at 9.30am. The assembly will be finished by 10.15 and then students will leave via the fire 
exits. 
I would like to thank all those students who have sent me photos and videos to be included in the assembly. 
 
Prom 
Prom is also this Friday (1st July). The arrangements are as follows - arrive at The Marriott Hotel central Bristol for 
6.45pm. The security team will have a guest list, students will need to sign in and any student not on the list will 
not gain entry. The food will be served at 7.15pm, so please do not be late. The event will finish at 11pm.  In the 
event of an emergency, the meeting point is College Green at the front of the hotel.  
 
Thorpe Park 
The Thorpe Park trip is going ahead for 44 Year 11 students on Wednesday 13th July. I will send more details 
about the trip, early next week. 
 
GCSE Results Day 
GCSE results will be issued on Thursday 25th August 2022.  The Results Day experience is both personal and 
congratulatory, an opportunity to collect results from school and meet with peers and teachers that are present. 
GCSE results can be collected by students from 9am to 12pm in the Assembly Hall. The only entry point into school 
that morning will be the main Snowdon Road entrance, at the top of the drive that leads into the car park.  
 
As is always the case, results cannot be relayed via telephone. If students are unable to collect their results 
personally on the day and would like someone else to collect them on their behalf, we will require written 
authorisation from the student in order to issue their results envelope to a named person, that clearly states their 
relationship to the student. Written authorisation can be brought in on the day or submitted beforehand by email 
to our BMA Exams Officer: Mandie.Armstrong@clf.uk  If it is not possible for the student or an authorised person 
to collect GCSE results on Thursday 25th August, the results envelope will be posted home.  
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Post-16 destinations 
If you/your child are still in need of support with Post-16 applications please do not hesitate to contact Mr 
Holmes or Mr Hayes, our Careers Team, who will be only too happy to help. They can be contacted via main 
reception or email (Tim.Holmes@clf.uk or Bill.Hayes@clf.uk) 
 
Future communication, support, and guidance for Year 11 
In the meantime, if you have any questions or queries in relation to any of the above (or anything else), please be 
proactive in contacting us through the following channels appropriately: 

• info@bristolmet.net – Academy Help desk 

• John.Price@clf.uk – Head of Year 11 

• Natasha.Wlliams@clf.uk – Head of Outcomes 

• Tim.Holmes@clf.uk – Careers Education Information, Advice & Guidance Lead 

• Mandy.Wilshire@clf.uk – Head of Communication House 

• Donna.Whitcliffe-smart@clf.uk – Head of Discovery House 

• Lee.Hoggett@clf.uk – Head of Enterprise House 

• Nicola.Hooper@clf.uk – Head of Performance House  
 
Thank you for your continued support of the academy. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions or queries. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mr John Price 
Associate Assistant Principal 
Head of Year 11 
John.Price@clf.uk 
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